## Winner School District 59-2 Superintendent Advisory Meeting September 8, 2021

- I. Greeting from Mr. Morehart. Covid discussion.
- II. Enrollment Summary Report
- III. Reports from Staff Members
- IV. Reports from Community Members
- V. Reports from RSTED
- VI. Discussion amongst members

## **Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes**

Winner School District Administration Building – Mr. Morehart's office 1:00 PM Sept 8, 2021

**Members present**: Keven Morehart, Kim DeMers, Val Ewing, DeAnne Felix, Sherry Lafferty, Krista Antoine, Haley Barfuss, Danielle Kucera,

Members absent: Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Krista Antoine, Haley Barfuss, Julie Manke, Diane Kludt, Marilyn Herman, Becky Sitting Bear

## **Member Reports:**

Mr. Morehart – Enrollment – budgeting for 710 students. Looking at the enrollment, it might be closer to 730. We still have yet to make contact with some students. Sept 24 is count day. Mr. Morehart went over the IPP.

Kim – Vaping assembly was on Sept 1. Kim is asking for help finding a good activity for Native American Day. Maybe have some high school students read to elementary students. Please give Kim ideas of new people to add to our group.

Danielle – Has made contacts with families to introduce herself to the families. She is paying attention to attendance and helping find students who are enrolled.

Krista – She would like the bus drive who comes to Ideal to honk when he comes.

Sherry – She needs the computer insurance list. The truancy law and order code is still waiting to get on the council agenda. Tierra, Sherry, Melissa went over the tribal law.

The principals, counselors, Native American Advocates, and Tribal Ed will meet at 1:00 on September 15 to go over the tribal law.

DeAnne – Many children have issues to deal with at home. Drugs are a major problem. Lakota Club and hand games will start soon, hopefully the 16<sup>th</sup>.

Haley – Had a few behavior issues, but nothing major. Vaping is better than last year.

Val – Girls group will start after homecoming. They lost several 8<sup>th</sup> graders, and are trying to increase their numbers. There are 5 Native American seniors, and all are on track. The students who didn't come to school last year are having a more difficult time coming to school. Val got a Native Pathways grant. This will be used to help Native American students prepare for college.

Next meeting will be in October 2021